[image: image1.jpg]Good evening everyone, many thanks for joining us. I’d like to welcome the
Mayor of Fylde, Christine Ackroyd (in the last few days of your Mayorality),
other dignitaries, representatives of local groups, associations, schools, friends
and family.

Well | didn’t think that | would be serving as the Mayor of Kirkham again — |
think the last time was 2011 and I’'m relieved | can still squeeze into the same
jacket — but time has rolled on and it’s my turn to wear this chain again and I'm
sure that | will be very proud of representing the Town Council at Civic events
this coming year. My Deputy Peter has kindly offered to cover for me when |
have work commitments and I’'m sure my Bro won’t mind if | ask him to be my
Mayoress sometimes!

I’d like to take this opportunity of thanking some groups for all the hard work
and time they have given and continue to give to the town and also flag up
some forthcoming events and activities that will be taking place over the next-
few months.

This coming Saturday the Town Council will be celebrating the Community
Centre’s 21% birthday. We are doing this by showcasing some of the activities
that are held here — and also holding a public consultation on the future
shaping of our parks, open spaces, sports grounds and facilities. There will be
arts, drama and dance classes and | think both Weight Watchers and Slimming
World will be attending — apparently at opposite ends of the room as they’re
extremely competitive with each other.

You may have heard and therefore are already aware that this year, in the
Memorial Gardens, on the 22" July, Kirkfest is taking place. This is a new
venture, being led by a group of local young people and Miranda, to bring a
family orientated Music Festival to Kirkham. They have done a wonderful job in
securing grants, sorting out licenses and of course attracting the bands to play
here. | wish them every success and hope that this goes from strength to
strength with lots of local support.

The Governor of HMP Kirkham is here tonight and | would like to thank him on
behalf of KTC for all the support he gives to the Town with his team of workers
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY MAY 2nd 2017 AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE MILL STREET KIRKHAM AT 7PM TO APPOINT A MAYOR AND DEPUTY MAYOR FOR 2016/2017
1. Apologies for absence

None

2. Declarations of interest

None

3. The Mayor advised 

The next full meeting of the council will be the Annual Assembly held on Tuesday 9th May 2016 at 7pm at the Community Centre Mill Street Kirkham.
     By a show of hands the members agreed the business of the Council would take place on that date.
4. The Retiring Mayor, Cllr Keith Beckett, addressed the meeting to report a busy Mayoral year when a lot of change happened in the Town with a lot more to come.

The highlights of the Mayoral year were the events at Kirkham Grammar School, in particular the Christmas pantomime which any professional production couldn’t better.
The plaque to commemorate the Cottage Homes is now in place.

The KirkFest event is to be looked forward to and Fylde Youth Theatre being a great success with the leader Debbie Parkinson doing a great job with the local youth.

The Mayor’s congratulations go to the ten year old girl he has supported in raising £1,100 for the Air Ambulance by holding cake stalls after her cousins were involved in a car accident and were rescued by the service.

The Mayor looks forward to the Kirkham Covenant Sculpture being installed on Remembrance Way, the bid to take over the Library building being successful, the transfer of ownership to Kirkham Town Council of the Town’s car parks which were under threat of charges being completed and the transfer of Maryfields through Cllr. Oades hard work over many years coming to fruition. 
5. The Retiring Mayor Cllr Keith Beckett proposed Cllr Elaine Silverwood for Mayor and Cllr Peter Hardy seconded the proposal.
By a show of hands the members agreed the proposal
6. The Retiring Mayor Cllr Keith Beckett invested the incoming Mayor Cllr Elaine Silverwood with the chain of office.

7. The Retiring Mayor Cllr Keith Beckett invested the incoming Consort, Mr. Robert Silverwood, with Chain of Office

8. The new Mayor took the Chair and addressed the meeting welcoming the Mayor of Fylde, Cllr Christine Ackroyd, all dignitaries and representatives of local organisation, groups and schools, friends and family. Address is attached at Appendix 1.
9. The new Mayor Cllr Elaine Silverwood proposed the Deputy Mayor Cllr Peter Hardy. Cllr Keith Beckett seconded the proposal

By a show of hands the members agreed the proposal
10. The new Mayor Cllr Elaine Silverwood invested the new Deputy Mayor with the chain of office
11. The Mayor presents the past Mayor with a past Mayors badge

12. The Mayor presented the past Mayoress, new Consort and Town Clerk with flowers

13. At the conclusion of council business the Mayor invited all present to join her in a buffet reception.
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[image: image2.jpg]and inmates. They ensure that the town is given some TLC — whether it by
maintenance work on our buildings, varnishing the street furniture, working
alongside the gardeners or litter picking. They all play a part in making the
Town feel and look better.

I can immediately follow on from this and thank Liz and her team on Kirkham
in Bloom for continuing year after year in making the Town look so fantastic
with the planting throughout the seasons. Dave our roadsweeper also plays a
crucial role in making the town centre look loved. | know Liz and | are really
bad losers and every year we say that if we don’t win Gold, we’ll refuse to go
up to the podium and begrudgingly collect our Silver Gilt. Fortunately, through
a lot of hard work and commitment, there are plenty of Gold certificates
displayed in this room.

The Town Council, In Bloom and Friends of the Park are incredibly proud of
how well Remembrance Way is looking and in partlcular we received lots of
compliments about the wild flowers that we have maaﬁd along the walk. The
work is definitely still work in progress and our residents and visitors will be
able to see year on year improvements. Later this year we will be installing a
statue along Remembrance Way to recognise the valued contribution that the
armed forces bring to the Kirkham community. It is a pledge that together we
acknowledge and understand that those who serve or who have served in the
Armed Forces, and their families should be respected and treated with fairness
in the Community.

I’'m sure many people in this room attended the Kirkham Lights Switch On last
year. The crowd was huge and it was fabulous to see so many families turning
out to celebrate this event. | wish them all the best for this year and assure
them that they have the continued support of KTC.

I would finally like to thank Robert and John for the buffet and say that the
meeting in now complete and please relax and enjoy the food, drink and
conversation.

Thank you.




